The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, October 17, 2018
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Donna Grim, Debbie McCabe, Vickie Mossler, Michelle Yewell, Jessica, Battaglia, Wendy Allard, Lisa Coburn, Erica Sosnick, Sia McDonald, Sarah Mack, Nan Houghton, Jen Sanders, Chelsea Fisher, Christine Williams
Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Vickie Mossler
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the September 26, 2018 board meeting were reviewed. Jen Sanders motioned to approve the minutes. Sia McDonald second, all were in favor.
Financial Report
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed. 
-We are tracking above last year’s profits for total donations when including employer matching.  There are 489 total students enrolled this year compared to 535 last year.
-Disbursements were reviewed.  Lisa Coburn asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4480 thru 4483 in the amount of $46,571.60.  Erica Sosnick second, all were in favor.
-Chromebook covers were purchased and a check will be written directly to the vendor out of the Learning Fund technology budget.
-It was discussed that the dollar amounts that are reported to the community will be calculated as the actual money that will be entered into our funds after removing costs and collection is complete.
-A thermometer depicting the Learning Fund budget will be posted outside for parents to see how far away we are from our actual goal.  This will also appear in Colt’s Connection.
-Approximately 75% of the teacher grant equipment has arrived and is already being used in the classrooms.

-$16,000 of the teacher grant money has not been claimed. Options for use were dscussed as follows: releasing the money back into the general fund, teacher grants can be submitted throughout the year, purchase needed items decided upon by Learning Fund and Site Council.  Site Council has not come forward with a strong opinion, so it was decided that this third option be dismissed.  Christine Williams brought up the concept of challenging the staff to take part in the Donor’s Choose grants at the Ed Foundation to double the money of our Learning Fund teacher grants.  Many teachers aren’t comfortable with the grant process, so it was discussed that someone walk a small group of teachers through the process starting in the beginning of February.  The grants must be available for the ‘Best School Day Ever’, which typically happens on an undisclosed select date in March. 
-The new science and PE program is well underway for the year.  TK and Kinder teachers have had lessons with Coach Matt.  Mr. Terrill, our new science teacher, has had at least a half-day with grades 1-5  to plan out a scope and sequence for implementing the Next Generation Science standards this year.   
Apex Fun Run Update

-The run will be held on November 8th, 2018.
-Lisa Coburn reported that the track will be on the lawn this time to help with potential injuries but could be muddy depending on the weather. 

-Run one: TK-K on 2 tracks @ 8:45-10:15

-Run two: 1st-3rd on 2 tracks @ 10:30-11:45

-Run three: 4th-5th on 2 tracks (separate from Run two) @ 10:30-11:45

-Apex will be kicking off on October 29th with the kids.  The theme this year is STRONG (Selfless Trustworthy Refuel Overcome Next Level Grateful).  They will not be doing a lesson on October 31st, since it is a busy half day.
-Lisa has ensured that there will be several fun and engaging athletes on campus.
-There will be volunteers to help mark the kids along the tracks and one financial meeting for collection. 

Marketing Update

-Erica Sosnick has some ideas to modernize our social media presence.  She is looking into multiple options to get the word out about what Learning Fund does.
Principal’s Update
-Flexible seating was one of the primary requests for the teacher grants.  The items will be inventoried, so duplications throughout the site will not occur.  It was discussed that flexible seating options be varied and not to purchase an entire classroom set of something as it may not work for all students.
-Modernization is on target for phase one completion at the start of the winter break.  Phase two will begin in January.  Phase three includes the courtyard and will take place over the summer months.  Some of the ideas include an outdoor amphitheater/ classroom, a barn style shed and turf grass around the edges as not to track debris into surrounding classrooms.  Plans will be drawn up by the architect based on these ideas staying within our site budget.
Green Valley Mission Statement
-Vickie Mossler would like to have a working session to create a mission statement for our site.
Auction 
-Ticket costs will be $140 (super early bird to January 14th-January 31st), $150 (early bird from February 1st-18th), $160 (full-price February 19th-March 25th).  This will ensure making a small profit on the ticket sales. 
-VIP sections in groups of 10 will be set up.  One at $500 that will be close to the stage and a couple other sections with less perks will be $200.
-Wendy would like to offer one free beverage for the first hour (6:30-7:30) to get people to arrive on time.
-100 silver spoons for $100 each.  At the beginning of the live auction, one spoon will be selected and that winner will be able to select one of three preselected live auction items. 
Some of the live items include: Aladdin live package with backstage passes, 5-day stay in Rome, Paris, or Prague, Mystery boxes, a stay at a Dude Ranch
-There will be a giving board so the donor can decide where their money will go.
- Sara Mack is taking care of wine donations and the wine grab on the night of the event.
-The venue holds up to 300 people.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:05pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
